
 

Washington High School 
Site Council Meeting Notes 

  February 8, 2017 
 
Aimee Hubacek called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m. in the WHS Library (a quorum of 7 
voting members is needed, and the min. 2 parents, 1 student & 3 staff was met). 
 
In Attendance:  Bob Moran, Aimee Hubacek, Kirsten Marie, Holly LaBarbera, Stephanie Wong, 
Jackie Omstead, Mark Clevenger, Kevin Vasquez, Reesa Prescilla. 
  
I. Approve Oct. 12, 2016 & Dec. 7, 2016 minutes 

Stephanie Wong made a motion to approve the October 12 & December 7, 2016 
minutes. Second-Jackie Omstead. Motion approved. 
 

II. ASB Student Report​ (Stephanie Wong) 

New Events 

● 2/10 Blood Drive 

● 2/13-2/17 Matchomatics Fundraiser 

● 2/15 Junior Assembly 

● 2/16 Sophomore Assembly 

● 2/17 Freshman Assembly 

● 2/21 Officer Leadership Meeting (lunch) 

● 2/22 Levi’s Stadium Prom Visit 

● 2/23 Senior Breakfast Parent Meeting (Husky) 

● 2/23 New Leadership Meeting (lunch) 

● 2/24 Powderpuff Meetings (Seniors during Husky Period, Juniors during Lunch) 

● 3/6-3/10 Multicultural week 

● 3/8 Multicultural Assembly 

● 3/9-3/10 International Kitchen 

● 3/11 Senior Cruise 

● 3/20-3/24 Election Week 

● 3/27-3/31 Leadership Interviews 

● 4/8 Powderpuff Game 

 

III. Principal Report​ (Mr. Moran) 

● Construction Plan for Campus--Board approved a $13 million, 2-story building 

that will provide 12 classrooms. Project is supposed to be completed by the 

2018-2019 school year. 



 

● Safety--Safety meeting planned for next week. Three teachers & some ASB 

students have organized and labeled everything in the container. 

● ELL--WHS will pilot the new English Language Proficiency Assessment for 

California (ELPAC) test. All students, including ELLs are in the process of taking 

the district ELA benchmark test. 

● Technology--Cafeteria speakers being replaced. There is an anticipated dip in 

funding for the next school year. WHS will rely heavily on donations for updating 

technology and repairing/replacing laptops & Chromebooks in mobile carts. 

● WASC Action Plan Committee--There are still a few LCAP funds that 

administration would like to use to do more Career and College promotion, such 

as presenters and activities for students. WHS’s Emotional Intelligence 

committee will be distributing a survey to the entire student body. We will then 

have data on all our kids. The EI committee is also adopting the Ruler Program, 

which stands for:  

R​ecognizing emotions in self and others 

U​nderstanding the causes and consequences of emotion 

L​abeling emotions accurately 

E​xpressing emotions appropriately 

R​egulating emotions effectively 

The program has a mobile app in which students can track emotions as well. 

● Writing Task Force--For the past couple years, the CLEAR (Claim, Evidence, 

Analysis, Relevance) paragraph was emphasized for persuasive writing. This 

year they have also added effective reading strategies because reading and 

writing are so intertwined. Both are being promoted campuswide. 

 

IV. Budget Presentation/Approval​ (EL, LCAP, Title III, Donations Account) 

Bob Moran discussed the need to move $2500 from the 1000 series LCAP funds to the 

5000 series Intervention funds to pay for the Facing History and Ourselves Holocaust 

program. This program, which is also aligned with our EI goals, includes having a 

Holocaust survivor that presents for students. Holly LaBarbera made a motion to 

approve the budget change. Second-Mark Clevenger. Motion approved. 

 

V. Public Comment 
 

VI. New Business 



 

Zero Period and summer PE needs to be addressed--who gets priority selection. 

 

VII. Future Agenda Items 
Review SPPA Plan (April Meeting)  
 

The meeting adjourned at 4:22 p.m. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kirsten L. Marie February 9, 2017. This next SSC meeting is scheduled 
for April 5, 2017 at 3:30 in the WHS Library. 
 
 


